
11/15/2022 
 
Motion to approve last council minutes: Lexie Little 
Second: April Riddle 
 
Members in attendance: 
Lexie Little 
April Riddle 
Tiffany Unsworth 
Kacie Troy 
Josh Porter 
Shelby Springall 
Kylie Shepherd 
Chad Castagno 
Trevor Stewart 
 
Shelby, SBP, reported: 
 
The students are preparing for Sub 4 Santa.  They are having an auction to raise funds.  
The Boys Volleyball game raised $752. 
 Becka Ott will take pictures of Senior Athletes and Quality Printing will print.  
 
Mr. Stewart reports: 
 
On 11/16 there will be Parent Teacher Conferences.  Teachers will reach out to 
individual students and parents to counsel concerning performance. Teachers notify 
parents if a student is failing, and they also strive to recognize high performance.  
 
Winter sports are beginning. E sports have a field trip in the Spring of 23 to U of U 
 
Mr. Castagno reported: 
 
College Application week saw high participation.  He is trying to train students how to 
register on their own.  
Hope Squad will hold Hope Week in March.  A speaker from Women’s Forum will 
participate in that event. 
 
Discussion: 
 
Parent Protection night was held over Zoom.  There was low attendance. The school is 
required to have 1 per year.  The council was asked to think of pertinent topics to 
parenting teens.  Suicide Prevention was suggested.  
 
Actions are being taken to encourage UHSAA to reconsider the competition 
divisions.  This must be addressed on a sport-by-sport basis.  The list of the Board of 
Trustees and their contact information of the UHSAA was distributed, along with a letter 



written to the board by Kim Bailey, Parowan HS principal, encouraging an open division 
for charter and private programs. Lexie Little is researching how to approach this issue 
through legislation. The council is united in doing whatever necessary to make the 
playing field fair for KHS students.  
 
Motion to adjourn and seconded by April Riddle. 
 


